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The Village Elementary School Parent Student Association’s (“PSA”) President, Julieann DeMatteo, called the meeting to order at 6:40pm .  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Mr. Arthur Howard wished everyone a good evening.  On the Village School website, click on the red button to see any emails he may have sent out. Ex. Halloween parade, Early pick-ups.  
Early pick up creates disruption of the last period.  They must be avoided.  If necessary, please pick up either before 2:40pm or at the end of the school day.
On half days, be sure to send in nut free snacks as children are eating in their classrooms and there is no nut free section.  Be mindful of the allergens in the particular classroom your child is in.

VICE PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Mrs. Jessica Vierschilling welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
She mentioned that when celebrating your child’s birthday in the classroom the time limit must be within 20 min and with accordance to what was coordinated with the teacher.  No goodie bags, no balloons.
We are all very excited about the Halloween Parade.  The parade will be on the soccer field.  Police officers will assist with parking.  Regarding costumes, make sure they are weather appropriate.  If the ground is wet, make sure the footwear is appropriate.  Be sure to send in any forms for early pick up.  If possible, do not take your child out of school early on that day.
First major assembly schedule on Oct 29th, weather forecast assembly done by a TV anchor person from Fox News, Janice Dean.   Janice Dean is Fox News Channel’s Meterologist and author of the children’s book Freddy the Frogcaster. It will be a very interactive and dynamic assembly.  Should be well received and we are looking forward to that.  

TEACHER’S REPORT
Mrs. Renfroe and Mrs. Barbara– unable to attend so Julieann DeMatteo read their report.
* We are happy to say that 95% our our teachers are PSA members. We are hoping to be at 100% by the next meeting.
* Teachers have also done a collection to contribute a basket for LNO. Look for our basket when you are there.
* Looking forward to Week of Respect 10/22-10/26
* Monday-Team Up Against Bullying- wear your favorite team jersey
* Tuesday- Sock It To Bullying- wear silly socks
* Wednesday- wear a hat to put a lid on bullying
* Thursday- Being kind is no sweat- wear sweatpants to show how easy it is to be kind.
* Friday- Honor Red Ribbon Day by wearing red to school
Students will be shown a video that was created by our character education committee each day during the week of respect to help the children understand bullying and tips to combat bullying. Be on the lookout for more information that will be sent in an e-blast from Mr. Howard.
* Thank you to all who have donated plastic water bottle caps for Memorial School in Union Beach! We will be delivering them on Friday. It has been so much fun seeing all the kids get excited about a neighboring school getting a buddy bench just like us! We love to pay it forward at Village!
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Julieann DeMatteo announced that we had our first Fall Festival and the kids had a great time and the pumpkins were beautiful.  $1800 raised at the event by the PSA.  
Spirit Wear is now closed.  New items coming in the spring.
Dates to remember
· Dec 5th – Barnes and Noble night
· Nov 27- Nov 30 - Holiday Shoppe
· Jan 31st – Satz is hosting the Harlem Wizards

MEMBERSHIP REPORT
Jamie Buitrago stated that 220 families registered.  Registration on par from previous years.  Usually membership goes up again around Bingo night.

TREASURER REPORT
Starting balance was about $35,000 at the beginning of the school year.

FUNDRAISING’S REPORT
Danielle Poveromo thanked everyone for their donations.  She reminded everyone to buy pre-sale tickets for raffles.

Upcoming Village School Events:
LNO – October 25th
Trunk or Treat – October 27,th 12-2pm.  Gabriella Pettinato stated that if you are decorating a trunk, you need to stay until 2pm after all the children have left and it is safe to exit the parking lot.

MISCELLANEOUS QUESTIONS/POINTS
· The September minutes were approved (Suzanne Serini and Kim Tucillo).
· Instructions on how to upload to TreeRing are on the PSA website.  Suzanne Serini instructed everyone on how to upload pictures onto the website.  Regarding children who do not have permission to be photographed, that applies only to social media and not the yearbook.  In this coming week’s email, we will resend instructions on how to access and upload to TreeRing.
· Gabriella Pettinato – Box Tops, ShopRite.  There is a monthly contest with trophy awarded for each grade who collects the most box tops.  Be sure to send them in before they expire.
· This year the photographers have been set up a bit differently so there is one person in charge of each grade with volunteers assigned per grade.
· Anna Piotrowski – Chess fall season just started.  Main concern is safety.  Julieann reminded everyone that it is a popular event and in the future please send in checks and sign up right away.
· Diane Paquet, who is new to the school, asked about after school activities and how to join before programs fill up.  Julieann advised that she reach out to Lara Carducci who runs most of the after-school activities.
· Kim Tucillo suggested that certain items should be budgeted by the school rather than spending PSA money on new risers and curtains for the school. Julieann explained that it was a decision voted on the by the board and staff at the time.  The risers were not up to code and needed to be changed and the curtains were in poor condition.
· This is the biggest night meeting attendance.  Julieann announced that there will likely be another night meeting in the spring.
CLOSING 
· The PSA monthly gift was won by, Antonette Cabaad, #17
· A motion to adjourn was made by Kim Tucillo and seconded by Suzanne Serini.
· The meeting was adjourned at 7:32pm .
